
THE DAILY    Tuesday, August 5, 2003 
NEWS 
 
 
SCHAFER ENDOWMENT AWARDS ANNOUNCED 
 The Lane Community College Foundation is pleased to announce the Schafer Innovation 
Awards for 2003/04. 
 A Pat-on-the-Back Award for $250 goes to Sandra Stice and the Dental Assistant 
Advisory Committee. The Dental Administrative Assistant program is the first program in the 
U.S. that specifically focuses on the educational training for dental administrative personnel. It 
was designed to better serve the needs of dentists and provide training in dental office 
administration. Mixed arrays of students are currently enrolled including employed dental 
professionals, dentists, dental assistants, and others seeking a career change. 
 An Eldon G. Shafer Innovation Grant for $5,000 goes to Ellen Cantor for the Reading 
Together project. Reading Together will center on two books which focus on diversity, the novel 
"Montana 1948" and the non-fiction book "Privilege, Power, and Difference." Activities will 
include class discussion, assignments, performing arts productions, art exhibits, lectures, guest 
speakers, author visits, forums, movies, student presentations, service projects and more.  
 The Eldon G. Shafer Endowment for Innovation annually funds projects that demonstrate 
creative thinking, innovative approaches and experimentation in educational programs. Contact: 
Janet Anderson. 
 
SELF-STUDY: LANE'S 2004 ACCREDITATION 
 Continuing our conversation: what it means to be learning-centered at Lane. At our 
Spring Conference, we held a collegewide conversation about what it means to become more 
learning centered at Lane. As part of that conversation, we asked for participants to answer this 
question: How does your work improve and expand student learning? 
 Since learning is one of our core values, understanding how we think about this principle 
as a college is important in preparing for our accreditation in October 2004.  
 "I'd like to help my students discover the desire to learn and to feel that learning is an end 
in itself, not just a means to a different goal. Creating that sense of the joy of learning is the 
foundation of the learning environment." Ken Zimmerman, English, Foreign Language and 
Speech 
 Thank you, Ken, for your work in enhancing student learning. The office of Instruction 
and Student Services will deliver a coupon for you to purchase a gourmet coffee drink or a 
regular coffee/tea and muffin at the espresso bar in the cafeteria. 
 Every Tuesday in The Daily, we randomly select one person's submission as an example 
of how her/his work improves or expands student learning. If you would like to submit an 
example, please send an e-mail to SelfStudyAccrediation@lanecc.edu . Submitted by Mary Jo 
Workman. 
 
CLASSIFIED STAFF KEEP LANE HUMMING 
 The Classified Professional Development Team would like to recognize some of the past 
Classified Employee of the Month winners ('96-'97): Pam McClelland, Jamie Kelsch, Ross 
Jackson, Nancy Rogers, and Skip Hubbard. If you work with one of these winners, congratulate 
the winner again today for the outstanding job they do as a member of the classified staff at LCC. 
Submitted by Colby Sheldon and Leigh Alice Petty, Employee of the Month Co-Chairs for 
CPDT. 
 
TIME FOR EMPLOYEE OF THE MONTH NOMINATIONS 



 The Classified Employee of the Month subcommittee has new leadership. Colby 
Sheldon, International Student Program, and Leigh Alice Petty, Disability Services, want to 
encourage everyone to nominate a fellow classified employee for the award. Do you know 
someone who has saved the college money, done an outstanding job solving problems for staff or 
students, or been a real team-worker during these months of Banner, ExpressLane, and budget 
cuts? Applications will soon be available on the Classified Professional Development Team 
website. Currently you can request a nominating form from Colby at ext. 5165, Leigh Alice at 
ext. 5091, or Human Resources. Submitted by the Classified Professional Development Team  
 
HELP AVAILABLE FOR ENTERING GRADES IN EXPRESSLANE 
 Faculty and department staff are reminded that over the next two weeks summer faculty 
can receive drop-in open lab support for entering their grades in ExpressLane. Please go to the 
Banner Student Core Team faculty training web page for downloadable training materials and the 
schedule of drop-in open labs at http://www.lanecc.edu/lasr/faculty.htm Submitted by Helen 
Garrett, ext. 5686. 
 
PERS ONLINE CALCULATOR HAS BEEN UPDATED 
 The PERS online retirement benefit estimate calculators have been updated with the 
actuarial equivalency factors that were effective July 1, 2003. There is a separate calculator for 
Tier One and Tier Two members. The benefit estimate calculators provide PERS members with 
an estimated account balance and benefit amount for each of the 13 retirement options.  
The calculators can be accessed from the PERS home page under the Customer Service heading 
at: http://www.pers.state.or.us Submitted by Vicki Ellison. 
 
ANTI SPAM UPDATE 
 Since the August 1 implementation of the anti-spam solution, 6,889 spams have been 
deferred from user mail boxes. Even though we are not able to filter out 100 percent of spam, you 
should be seeing a significant difference. Our testing phase will last approximately two months at 
which time we will either turn it off or leave it running. During this period any input you have 
will be appreciated. Please contact Ardene Toney at 464-3359 if you suspect that legitimate e-
mail is being filtered. Thank you. 
 
IN MEMORY 
  Bea (Bernice) Osburn, 80, died July 19 of age-related causes. A memorial service was 
held July 22. Bea got her nursing degree at Lane Community College, her bachelor's at the 
University of Oregon, and came back to teach here in the 70s and 80s. She started the Certified 
Nursing Assistant program and was instrumental in establishing state certification for CNAs. Her 
family has asked that memorial contributions be made to the LCC Nursing Program for 
scholarships, through the Lane Community College Foundation. Contact: Janet Anderson. 
 Richard A. Filloy, English instructor, died suddenly of cardiac arrest on July 27. A 
memorial gathering was held August 2. Rick taught English composition, literature, and speech 
communication courses at Lane since 1989, and was teaching two sections of WR 121 this 
summer. He was a vital and passionate educator whose teaching challenged students to think 
critically, speak out, and live fully. Rick will be deeply missed by colleagues in the English, 
Foreign Language, and Speech Division and by countless students whose lives he has touched 
over the years. Contact: Susan Swan. 
 
EVENTS/ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
RITES OF PASSAGE CLOSING CEREMONY OPEN TO PUBLIC 



 The closing ceremony for the five-week Rites of Passage Summer Academy will be 
Friday, August 8, from 6-8:30 p.m. in the Center for Meeting and Learning, Building 19, Room 
104. Everyone's welcome; admission is free. 
 Performances by 80 middle-school and high-school students of color are the focus of the 
evening. Since July 7, the students have been participating in four cultural immersion programs 
with education specific to African American, Asian/Asian American, Native American, and 
Latino/Latina heritage. The program was founded in 1996 and has received national acclaim. 
Contact: Yung Soona Geil-Walker, 463-5340. 
 
E-MAIL WILL BE DOWN 
 The e-mail system will be down Saturday August 9, starting at 6 p.m., through Sunday 
August 10, for a system upgrade. This means access to your mail from home and campus will be 
down. This will not affect HP3000, HP9000 , network printing, Internet browser access, and 
Banner access. The outage is necessary for the integrity of the email system. We apologize for 
any inconvenience this may cause. Submitted by Ardene Toney. 
 
VOLUNTEER AT THE CELEBRATION 
 Missed your chance to volunteer at the Lane County Fair? No need to fret, another 
opportunity to help the college is right ahead! For the first time ever (we think), Lane Community 
College will have a booth at the Eugene Celebration. Volunteers are needed to staff the booth on 
Saturday, September 20, from 12-3 p.m. and 3-6 p.m. and Sunday, September 21 from 11 a.m.-2 
p.m. and 2-5 p.m. Volunteers will be distributing information about Lane, just in time for fall 
enrollment. Contact Karen Dickey, ext. 5688 or dickeyk@lanecc.edu to sign up for a shift. 
 
DEPARTMENT HOURS 
 A full list of summer department hours submitted to The Daily is available at 
http://www.lanecc.edu/instadv/sumrhrs.htm . New this week: 
 THE BOOKSTORE will be closed August 19 through September 14. Math Review 
sheets will be available at the Bookstore window, Mondays through Fridays from 9 a.m.-4 p.m. 
Bookstore staff will be available to assist faculty and staff. The Bookstore will reopen September 
15 at 8 a.m. with fall term books available. Questions? Contact Vicki Colley, 463-5772. 
  WOMEN'S CENTER is open Mondays, 9 a.m. to 5 p.m.; Tuesdays, 9 a.m. to 6:30 p.m.; 
Wednesdays, 9 a.m. to 5 p.m.; Thursdays, 9 a.m. to 5 p.m.; Fridays, 9 a.m. to 4 p.m., except 
Friday, September 19, when the department will be closed for in-service. Contact: Diane Vincent.  
 
JOBS  
[submitted by Human Resources] 
 
OPEN TO THE PUBLIC 
* Technical Director/Designer/Music, Dance and Theatre Arts, closing 8/11 
* Foodservice Department Coordinator, closing 8/11 
* Executive Chef (position re-posted), closing date 8/22 
 
ADS  
[published as submitted] 
 
JUST IN TIME FOR FALL TERM - 3 bedroom, 2 bathroom, 1300 square foot home for rent on 
Dillard Road in Southeast Eugene, less than 10 minutes from campus. Comes with a two car 
enclosed garage, large yard with fenced backyard, backyard has a deck and garden area, 
washer/dryer/refrigerator provided, and pets are negotiable. Lease or rent month to month for 
$1250 a month. Available towards the end of September. Call Joe at 736-9600 or 463-5581.` 



 
LEE PAEZ, former director of Counseling, has a dog that she would like to find an Oregon home 
for. Lee lives in Texas and the dog is now in Mexico and  
cannot be shipped to Texas because of the heat. This is the note from Lee's friend in Mexico. If 
you are interested I might be able to get this photo to you. Contact Marje Takei counseling retired 
485 4768 for more information. Thank you. "Meet Caramela (photo attached), a small female, 
about one year old, found a couple of days ago abandoned near our place. She was bitten by our 
dog Trajan before I could intervene and thus has a couple of sutures in her shoulder. She's now 
been vaccinated, spayed, bathed, and integrated (temporarily) into our household. She's 
affectionate and well behaved. Once she puts on some weight she'll be a real cutey. I'm looking 
for a good home for her."` 
 
PARIS/NORMANDY/NORTHERN FRANCE. Cruise the River Seine in the Fall-October 15-26. 
Highlights include the Normandy Beaches, the American Cemetery, Mont St. Michel, the Bayeux 
Tapestry, the Alabaster Coast, Rouen, Gardens of Monet, Palace of Versailles, City of Paris. Tour 
includes 5-day land tour and 7-day Uniworld river cruise with all land excursions included, AND 
air from Eugene. $2665 per person twin share/based on availability at time of booking. Travel 
with someone you know-join our small Eugene-Springfield group. Other Fall dates are available. 
Single travelers that would like a share, please let me know. Helen Wagner, Cont Ed, 726-7416, 
wagnerh@lanecc.edu ` 
 
FREE MICROWAVE: Curriculum/Scheduling Office is getting rid of an oldie but a goody 
Microwave. It does work great , just has been replaced by a younger model. If interested call 
Melanie at ext. 5362.` 
 
FOR SALE: Water Ski - 70 inch O'Brien - $85. Full Size Bassett Sofa Bed - $125. Also a men's 
bike. For info, call Garrett Napier at 736-7497` 
 
YOU NEED A WATER DRAGON to make your life complete! $50 takes Rush ( the dragon), his 
40-gallon terrarium, a lizard leash, heat lamp, and UV lamp, plus a large supply of wood 
shavings. He's brilliant green, is omnivorous, and really likes mealworms. He likes being 
scritched behind the ears and under the arms, especially when he's shedding skin. Please call Kyle 
at 463-5447.` 
 
FOR RENT: Quiet, clean, furnished, 1 bedroom apts near U of O, town and  
LCC busline. No smoking or pets, This is really a quiet place so it is  
not for party animals. $410 per month plus %525 in deposits/fees. Clarice Bates, retired FHC, 
345-3126` 
 
DUPLEX FOR RENT-- In quiet, pleasant River Road cul de sac. Two bedrooms, fireplace, 
carpeted throughout, airy kitchen, large fenced yard, garage with opener. Drive by 1127 Maclay 
Ave. off Horn Lane in River Road area--to view the outside. Rent: $675 plus security deposit; 
lease possible. For more information and to view inside, please phone Demetri Liontos at x-4969 
(ESL/DTC), or home at 345-0207.1 
 
CAR FOR SALE--VOLKSWAGEN QUANTUM '84. 5 SPEED WAGON. Powerful 5 Cylinder 
engine, low mileage, well loved and maintained. Runs great, looks great, IS a great buy! (Selling 
it only to make way for a new acquisition.) Beige color, sunroof, power windows/locks/mirrors. 
Good tires. Very dependable transportation for city or highway. Newish brakes; no accidents. 
Have had it for 12 years as only the second owner. Excellent value at $1,500. Phone Demetri 
Liontos ESL/DTC at x-4969, or home at 345-0207 for more information.` 



 
FOR RENT/LEASE: 4 BEDROOM 2 bath split level home in South Eugene on a quiet cul de 
sac. Ten minutes from LCC and UO. Pets welcome with deposit. Please contact Sue Woods 687-
8164`` 
 
MOVING GARAGE SALE! Chevy truck ($750); 8' oak dining table ($150); Kenmore washer & 
dryer ($150 for both); large desk with return ($100); queen futon couch ($75), and LOTS more 
household goods, books, toys, clothes, etc. Sat & Sun, 8/2 & 8/3, 9am - 4pm. 6863 Ivy St., 
Thurston (Springfield), off Main St. View pictures of items at: www.macexpert.com/moving/ 
Karen Alman, Media Arts, x3260, almank@lanecc.edu. 736-0502 (home)`` 
 
1982 BLUE WATER 17' open bow boat. 3.8L V6 135 Hp OMC I/O with trailer. Ski/fish, carries 
six people, ski deck, new battery, full instrumentation, Bimi top and bow cover plus entire boat 
cover. Two props: 15" x 17" (power) and 14.25" x 21" (speed). Registered through December 
2004. See photo at www.ForsComputers.com/boat.jpg $3,990. (Home) 942-1883 or 
forsd@lanecc.edu Dave Fors x4219.`` 
 
FOR SALE: CHILDREN'S ITEMS. Toys: KNEX, Discovery Toys Marbleworks, assorted 
puzzles, arts & craft supplies, dress-ups. entire collection for $25.00. contact Gail Baker 344-
8377.`` 
 
PORTABLE CRIB Help I need a portable crib before this weekend. My 5 month old 
granddaughter will visit. Please call Marje Takei counseling retired 485 4768 if you have 
something that would be easy to fold/set up and be safe for a 17 pound baby. Thank you.`` 
 
1992 SILVER SUBARU LEGACY, 5 speed, cruise control, A/C, 143K miles, one owner. 
Bumper to bumper inspection done. $3,300 will entertain offers. April FHC 461-3640 Please 
leave message.`` 
 
RENTALS: I have 4 rentals in Springfield, 2, 3, and 4 bedrooms. If interested please call Jennifer 
at 541-579-4455. Submitted by Tina Reyes ECLC Coordinator 463-4900.`` 
 
1989 GRAND AM, 900 OBO. Very clean, straight body, air conditioning, power windows and 
steering, am/fm radio, fuel injected, call Shane at 541-517-8317. Submitted by Tina Reyes ECLC 
Coordinator 463-4900.`` 
 
DEADLINE FOR DAILY SUBMISSIONS is noon on Monday. The Daily publishes Tuesdays 
only summer term. Contact: Joan Aschim, ext. 5591, daily@lanecc.edu . 8-5-03 
 



THE DAILY    Tuesday, August 12, 2003 
 
 
 
NEWS 
 
'TIS THAT TIME OF YEAR AGAIN 
 Each year, Student Life and Leadership runs a coffee and popcorn welcome booth in the 
front of Building 1 on the first two days of school. This year it will be September 20 and 30. We 
are currently seeking volunteers to staff the booth in two-hour shifts beginning at 7:30 a.m. and 
going until 5 p.m. Please contact Tina Lymath at ext. 5336 or via e-mail if you can help with this 
yearly welcome booth. Your participation is appreciated. 
 
SELF-STUDY: LANE'S 2004 ACCREDITATION 
 Continuing our conversation: what it means to be learning-centered at Lane. At our 
Spring Conference, we held a collegewide conversation about what it means to become more 
learning centered at Lane. As part of that conversation, we asked for participants to answer this 
question: How does your work improve and expand student learning? Since learning is one of our 
core values, understanding how we think about this principle as a college is important in 
preparing for our accreditation in October 2004. 
 "Regarding the Mathematics Resource Center: Many of our math students are non-
traditional learners. They have family or work schedule obligations that don't allow them to 
attend traditional lecture classes. Others have difficultly grasping math concepts at the pace of a 
typical lecture class. For this population of students the Math Resource Center provides an 
essential means for their success. 
 "Our facility and staff offer self-paced, variable credit instruction and tutorial/videotape 
assistance for students learning fundamental mathematics skills. We enroll about 150 students 
during summer session and usually three to four hundred students per term during the school 
year. Additionally, we provide tutorial and video-tape support for the more than 3000 students 
receiving mathematics instruction each term. 
 "Current and former students' testimonials indicate how essential our staff and facility 
have been to their success. Many praise the caring nature of our tutors and comment on how they 
never would have succeeded in their math course without the support and flexibility of the MRC. 
 "Based on such continued positive feedback for more than 30 years, the mathematics 
division continues to support and improve this essential service." Robert Thompson, MRC 
Director  
    Thank you, Robert, for your work in enhancing student learning. The office of Instruction and 
Student Services will deliver a coupon for you to purchase a gourmet coffee drink or a regular 
coffee/tea and muffin at the espresso bar in the cafeteria. 
 Every Tuesday in The Daily, we randomly select one person's submission as an example 
of how her/his work improves or expands student learning. If you would like to submit an 
example, please send an e-mail to SelfStudyAccrediation@lanecc.edu . Submitted by Mary Jo 
Workman. 
 
THANK YOU 
 I am writing to thank all those on campus who were so kind and thoughtful in their 
prayers and gifts. I have been working at half time since June -- just two months after my brain 
surgery! Truly a Heavenly gift. Again, thank you. Gail Hamilton, ext. 5069. 
 
EVENTS/ANNOUNCEMENTS 



 
REMINDER: VOLUNTEER AT THE CELEBRATION 
 Missed your chance to volunteer at the Lane County Fair? No need to fret, another 
opportunity to help the college is right ahead! For the first time ever (we think), Lane Community 
College will have a booth at the Eugene Celebration. Volunteers are needed to staff the booth on 
Saturday, September 20, from 12-3 p.m. and 3-6 p.m. and Sunday, September 21 from 11 a.m.-2 
p.m. and 2-5 p.m. Volunteers will be distributing information about Lane, just in time for fall 
enrollment. Contact Karen Dickey, ext. 5688 or dickeyk@lanecc.edu to sign up for a shift. 
 
REMINDER: FOUNDATION HARVEST DINNER AND GOLF SCRAMBLE 
  Lane's annual Dinner-Auction and Golf Scramble has been transformed into a new event 
henceforth called the Harvest Dinner. This elegant event will take place Wednesday, September 
24, at the Center for Meeting and Learning and will feature the extraordinary talents of Eugene's 
premier chefs who've graduated from our culinary arts program! Second, our 20th Annual Golf 
Scramble, scheduled for Friday, September 26, will be held at Shadow Hills Country Club. Carts 
and lunch are included with your registration and an award reception will follow the tournament. 
Contact the Foundation at ext. 5226 to register for either or both of these events. 
 
DEPARTMENT HOURS 
 A full list of summer department hours submitted to The Daily is available at 
http://www.lanecc.edu/instadv/sumrhrs.htm . New this week: 
 BOOKSTORE closed August 19 through September 14. Math Review sheets will be 
available at the Bookstore window, Mondays through Fridays from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m.. Departments 
may make purchases during closure with a department Visa P-Card or with an ICO. Bookstore 
staff will be available to assist faculty and staff. The Bookstore will reopen September 15 at 8 
a.m., with fall term books available. Questions? Contact Vicki Colley, 463-5772. 
 PE 202-203 (MAIN GYM) in Building 5 will be closed for maintenance from Friday, 
August 15 until Friday, August 22. There will be no access to the gym during this time. For 
questions, please contact Brent Ellison (ext. 5293) or Mike Zimmerman (ext. 5554). 
 SOCIAL SCIENCE, August 6 through 29: open Mondays 
through Thursdays, 8 a.m. to 4 p.m., and Fridays 9 a.m. to 12 noon; from September 2 though 5, 
the office will be moving from Building 20 back to the fourth floor of the Center Building, 
therefore getting in touch with some instructors and office staff may be difficult. We will check 
messages and return calls as best as we can. Thank you to everyone for your patience and 
cooperation in the matter. Contact: Dina Jeffrey. 
 
JOBS  
[submitted by Human Resources] 
 
OPEN TO LCC CLASSIFIED EMPLOYEES AS DEFINED IN ARTICLE 11.6.1 OF THE 
CLASSIFIED CONTRACT 
* Telephone Console Operator (.500 FTE), closing 8/14 
 
OPEN TO THE PUBLIC 
* Receptionist/Counseling, closing 8/14 
* Student Health Lead Nurse/Student Health, Closing 8/18 
* Student Health Nurse (.500 FTE)/Student Health. closing 8/18 
* Interim CIT Instructor, closing 8/18 
* Multicultural Services Specialist/Lane Family Connections, closing 8/18 
* Cooperative Education Instructor, closing 8/22 
* Executive Chef/Conference and Culinary Services, closing 8/22 



 
ADS  
[published as submitted] 
 
FAREWELL TO JENNY: KLCC Morning Edition host Jenny Newtson is going back to school 
in the fall at Lewis and Clark College. After 15 years of informing and entertaining us every 
weekday morning, she will host her final program on Wednesday, August 20. Staff and friends of 
KLCC are throwing a Farewell Jenny party that evening in the upstairs ballroom of the Vets Club 
from 5 to 7 pm. Everyone who knows Jenny, on-air or up-close, is welcome to come say bon 
voyage. Contributions to help defray the cost of the hall and the event can be made in cash to 
Sallie in the KLCC office on the second floor of Building 17 (Forum) or by check to the LCC 
Foundation. Don Hein, 6003.`` 
 
FOR SALE: 1999 FORD WINDSTAR LX Excellent Condition in and out, four side doors plus 
rear door, power steering, power locks, keyless entry, cassette am/fm, front and rear A/C with 
rear controls, privacy glass rear, tinted windshield and front windows, red, seats 7, 32,600 miles, 
$11,500. Call Deb Lamb ext. 5915 or 689-7503 or Virginia Carroll 997-9107.` 
 
SEEKING HOUSEMATE/S: Professional business woman seeking responsible, health-oriented 
housemate(s) to share a lovely house. Two bedrooms are available mid-August. Wood floors 
throughout, many windows, sweetly-tiled kitchen, large fenced yard/garden, great porch and 
deck. NS, ND, NP. $350.00p/m + 1/3 utilities.(1/2 utilities if you are just one person who wants 
the two rooms), first and last month's rent. Parent with children, teen, students welcome. Contact 
Enid Leonard at x.5075 or M. Mitchell 554-1557.` 
 
FOR SALE: CHINA CABINET. Elegant. Custom Built in 10'x 7.5 '-Glass doors, wood drawers, 
3 sections $500 for all, $200 per section. Road Bike. Bianchi $75 OBO. Kelty Kids Backpack . 
Rarely used Like new condition. $100.  Indira Bakshi, ESL/ALS ext 4969 . Home; Speak to Ken 
Davis 302-3991` 
 
CAR FOR SALE-- VOLKSWAGEN QUANTUM '84, 5 SPEED WAGON. 
Powerful 5 cylinder engine, low mileage, in excellent condition inside and out. 
Well loved and maintained; always garaged, no accidents. Metallic beige color. Power windows, 
locks, mirrors and sunroof. Good tires. Gets 20 mpg city/24 mpg highway gas mileage. Very 
dependable transportation for city or highway. Have had Quanty for 12 years as only the second 
owner (selling now to get 4-wheel drive for skiing). Excellent value at $1,500.  For more info, 
phone Demetri Liontos ESL/DTC at x-4969, or home at 345-0207.` 
 
LEAVING COUNTRY SALE! Good friend is returning home to France, selling lots of good 
things in great condition: Wooden bookcase, 3 shelves, varnished black, 30" x 50" x 10"--$15; 2 
Cupboards with 2 drawers each--black varnished wood, 24" x 24" x 16"-- $25 for both; Dining 
table with 4 chairs, varnished wood, Formica table top, 30" x 50" )30" high) -- $90; 2 Halogen 
living room lamps, black on tall standard -- $14 for both; Bike Rack for 3 bikes, adjusts to almost 
any vehicle, folds flat, anti-sway -- $35; Shoe Rack/Caddy -- white, can hold up to 12 pairs, 
collapses, 321" x 19" x 12"-- $15. Phone Demetri at x-4959, or Emmanuelle directly at 346-
5147(days), 342-6157 (eves).` 
 
CLOTHES & TOYS: Clothes, shoes and accessories for middle school size girls; Teen sizes 
medium to large includes tops, sweatshirts, jeans, sandals (Women's size 8) all for $30. Dolls and 
stuffed animals, large teddy bears and baby Doll with outfits. Take all for $15 or $2-$3 each. 
Contact Gail 344-8377.` 



 
JUST IN TIME FOR FALL TERM: 3 bedroom, 2 bathroom, 1300 square foot  
home for rent on Dillard Road in Southeast Eugene, less than 10 minutes  
from campus. Comes with a two car enclosed garage, large yard with  
fenced backyard, backyard has a deck and garden area, washer/ dryer/ refrigerator provided, and 
pets are negotiable. Lease or rent month to month for $1250 a month. Available towards the end 
of September. Call Joe at 736-9600 or 463-5581.`` 
 
LEE PAEZ, former director of Counseling, has a dog that she would like to find an Oregon home 
for. Lee lives in Texas and the dog is now in Mexico and  
cannot be shipped to Texas because of the heat. This is the note from Lee's friend in Mexico. If 
you are interested I might be able to get this photo to you. Contact Marje Takei counseling retired 
485 4768 for more information. Thank you. "Meet Caramela (photo attached), a small female, 
about one year old, found a couple of days ago abandoned near our place. She was bitten by our 
dog Trajan before I could intervene and thus has a couple of sutures in her shoulder. She's now 
been vaccinated, spayed, bathed, and integrated (temporarily) into our household. She's 
affectionate and well behaved. Once she puts on some weight she'll be a real cutey. I'm looking 
for a good home for her."`` 
 
PARIS/NORMANDY/NORTHERN FRANCE. Cruise the River Seine in the Fall-October 15-26. 
Highlights include the Normandy Beaches, the American Cemetery, Mont St. Michel, the Bayeux 
Tapestry, the Alabaster Coast, Rouen, Gardens of Monet, Palace of Versailles, City of Paris. Tour 
includes 5-day land tour and 7-day Uniworld river cruise with all land excursions included, AND 
air from Eugene. $2665 per person twin share/based on availability at time of booking. Travel 
with someone you know-join our small Eugene-Springfield group. Other Fall dates are available. 
Single travelers that would like a share, please let me know. Helen Wagner, Cont Ed, 726-7416, 
wagnerh@lanecc.edu `` 
 
FREE MICROWAVE: Curriculum/Scheduling Office is getting rid of an oldie but a goody 
Microwave. It does work great , just has been replaced by a younger model. If interested call 
Melanie at ext. 5362.`` 
 
FOR SALE: Water Ski - 70 inch O'Brien - $85. Full Size Bassett Sofa Bed - $125. Also a men's 
bike. For info, call Garrett Napier at 736-7497`` 
 
YOU NEED A WATER DRAGON to make your life complete! $50 takes Rush ( the dragon), his 
40-gallon terrarium, a lizard leash, heat lamp, and UV lamp, plus a large supply of wood 
shavings. He's brilliant green, is omnivorous, and really likes mealworms. He likes being 
scritched behind the ears and under the arms, especially when he's shedding skin. Please call Kyle 
at 463-5447.`` 
 
FOR RENT: Quiet, clean, furnished, 1 bedroom apts near U of O, town and  
LCC bus line. No smoking or pets, This is really a quiet place so it is  
not for party animals. $410 per month plus %525 in deposits/fees. Clarice Bates, retired FHC, 
345-3126`` 
 
CAR FOR SALE--VOLKSWAGEN QUANTUM '84. 5 SPEED WAGON. Powerful 5 Cylinder 
engine, low mileage, well loved and maintained. Runs great, looks great, IS a great buy! (Selling 
it only to make way for a new acquisition.) Beige color, sunroof, power windows/locks/mirrors. 
Good tires. Very dependable transportation for city or highway. Newish brakes; no accidents. 



Have had it for 12 years as only the second owner. Excellent value at $1,500. Phone Demetri 
Liontos ESL/DTC at x-4969, or home at 345-0207 for more information.`` 
 
DEADLINE FOR DAILY SUBMISSIONS is noon on Monday. The Daily publishes Tuesdays 
only summer term. Contact: Joan Aschim, ext. 5591, daily@lanecc.edu .  
8-12-03 
 



THE DAILY   Thursday, August 14, 2003 
Special Edition 
 
 
 
BOARD OF EDUCATION TO HOLD TELEPHONE MEETING ON MONDAY 
 The Lane Community College Board of Education will hold a special telephone 
meeting on Monday, August 18, at 4 p.m. in the Boardroom, Building 3, main campus in 
Eugene, to approve a bid award for parking lot maintenance. Board agendas are available 
at http://www.lanecc.edu/presoffc/board/agenda.htm . 
 
--------------- 
THE DAILY normally publishes Tuesdays only summer term. Deadline for  submissions 
is noon on Monday.  Contact: Joan Aschim, ext. 5591, daily@lanecc.edu 8/14/03 
 



THE DAILY    Tuesday, August 19, 2003 
 
 
NEWS 
 
TRAINING FOR THE WEBVIEWER: LANE CALENDAR OF EVENTS  
 The Lane WebViewer for viewing the college's calendar of events went live on Monday, 
July 7th. The second in a series of trainings for the WebViewer will be held in the Boardroom 
(LCC03 216) on Thursday August 28th, from 1:30-3 p.m. Navigational training and scheduling 
processes that changed on July 1 will be demonstrated and explained. 
 The WebViewer is an electronic calendar that accesses the college's scheduling database 
and displays them on Lane’s homepage. Access is available to the public as no login is required 
to view the calendar. 
 You can find the link to the LCC WebViewer on the lanecc.edu homepage under 
Calendar of Events. This link requires the use of Internet Explorer (IE) 5.5 or greater or Netscape 
7.X. For Macintosh users; Mozilla will also work.  
 There are filters, or special selections, on the right side of the page that will help narrow 
down the college events in to more specific or management groupings. These filters will be 
added, modified and deleted to meet current calendar needs. The LCC WebViewer will display 
both academic classes for all campus locations and events that are sponsored by the college. 
Recently added filters for outreach campuses and centers are now available. All events and 
meetings scheduled with one of the Resource 25 schedulers will be displayed on the web in 
addition to all classes built in Banner.  Contact: Alen Bahret, Computer Services, ext. 3347. 
 
SELF-STUDY: LANE'S 2004 ACCREDITATION 
 Continuing our conversation: what it means to be learning-centered at Lane. At our 
Spring Conference, we held a collegewide conversation about what it means to become more 
learning centered at Lane. As part of that conversation, we asked for participants to answer this 
question: How does your work improve and expand student learning? Since learning is one of our 
core values, understanding how we think about this principle as a college is important in 
preparing for our accreditation in October 2004. 
 "I cook well-balanced meals for the Child Care Co-op. This helps the children be better 
prepared to learn." Loretta Boss, ASLCC. Thank you, Loretta, for your work in enhancing student 
learning. The office of Instruction and Student Services will deliver a coupon for you to purchase 
a gourmet coffee drink or a regular coffee/tea and muffin at the espresso bar in the cafeteria. 
 Every Tuesday in The Daily, we randomly select one person's submission as an example 
of how her/his work improves or expands student learning. If you would like to submit an 
example, please send an e-mail to SelfStudyAccreditation@lanecc.edu . Submitted by Mary Jo 
Workman. 
 
TRIO TAKING STUDENT APPLICATIONS 
 TRIO still has openings for fall term. Interested students need to come to our office, 
Building 1 Room 219, and read and fill out a short screening form. If eligible for services, 
students will then sign up for one of our orientations, which begin August 25. Contact: Marla, 
TRIO, ext. 3131. 
 
2003-04 STUDENT PLANNERS AVAILABLE 
 Student planners are for sale in the Bookstore at a minimal charge. Due to budget 
constraints, we are unable to give out planners to departments, faculty, staff and returning 



students. If you would like to purchase one, please support our Bookstore. Submitted by Shirley 
Lukacs, Counseling/Advising Department, ext. 3244. 
 
WOMEN'S PROGRAM WELCOMES NEW STAFF PERSON 
 Paula Sena is the new administrative specialist in the Women's Program, ext. 5352. 
Please add her name in place of "Vacant" in your staff directory listing for the Women's Program, 
and change her department on page 67 to Women's Program and extension to 5352. Contact: 
Diane Vincent. 
 
EVENTS/ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
FACILITIES MANAGEMENT TEAM MEETS THURSDAY 
 A Facilities Management Team meeting is set for Thursday, August 21, from 3-5 p.m. in 
the Boardroom, Building 3. Agenda and minutes can be found on the Facilities Management and 
Planning website at 
http://www.lanecc.edu/campsvcs/ie/ns_fmc.htm?MSCOMTB=ICP_FMT%20Minutes. 
Facilitator: Stephen Pruch. 
 
KLCC HOST JENNY NEWTSON LEAVING MORNING EDITION 
 KLCC's Jenny Newtson will host her last Morning Edition on Wednesday, August 20. 
After 15 years of rising at 3:50 a.m. every weekday to inform and entertain the KLCC audience, 
she is moving to Portland to return to school. 
 Jenny provided regional news and information between NPR segments, and kept many 
thousands of people informed about morning weather conditions and school closures throughout 
her career. She will long be remembered for her original puns about upcoming NPR stories. In the 
year 2000, readers of Eugene Weekly voted Jenny "Best Radio Announcer." 
 Staff and friends of KLCC are throwing a farewell party on August 20 at the Vet's Club, 
1626 Willamette, from 5-7 p.m. Everyone who knows Jenny, on-air or up-close, is welcome to 
come say "bon voyage." The party is a no-host event. Submitted by Gayle Chisholm. 
 
FAREWELL EVENT FOR ADRIAN RODRIGUEZ 
 Please join us in wishing a fond farewell to Adrian Rodriguez on Thursday, August 21, 
beginning at 4:30 at Pegasus Pizza, 790 East 14th. Adrian has accepted a job as Counselor at 
Portland Community College, Sylvania Campus, and left his job here last week. Hope to see you 
there. Submitted by Mary Parthemer, Director, TRIO Learning Center. 
 
REMINDER: SIGN UP FOR THE WELCOME BOOTH 
 Student Life and Leadership Development is seeking volunteers to staff the welcome 
booth in front of Building 1 on Monday and Tuesday, September 29 and 30. Two-hour shifts are 
available beginning at 7:30 a.m. and going until 5 p.m. The booth offers coffee, popcorn and 
information. Please contact Tina Lymath at ext. 5336 or via e-mail if you can help with this 
yearly welcome booth. Your participation is appreciated. 
 
DEPARTMENT HOURS 
 A full list of summer department hours submitted to The Daily is available at 
http://www.lanecc.edu/instadv/sumrhrs.htm . New this week: 
 ENGLISH, FOREIGN LANGUAGE AND SPEECH division office will be closed the 
next two Fridays, August 22 and 29. Our office hours will be 7:30 a.m.-5 p.m. Monday through 
Thursday until September 2. Contact: Linda Schantol. 



 THE WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT will be closed on Thursday, 
August 21, for the entire day for a departmental in-service. Normal hours of operation (9 a.m.-5 
p.m.) will resume on Friday, August 22. Contact: Randa Law.  
 
JOBS  
[submitted by Human Resources] 
 
OPEN TO LCC CLASSIFIED EMPLOYEES AS DEFINED IN ARTICLE 11.6.1 OF THE 
CLASSIFIED CONTRACT 
* no current postings 
 
OPEN TO THE PUBLIC 
* Cooperative Education Instructor, closing 8/22 
* Executive Chef/Conference and Culinary Services, closing 8/22 
 
ADS  
[published as submitted] 
 
IN SEARCH OF JAMES TAYLOR TIX--looking to purchase James Taylor tickets for 
September 30th show at Cuthbert Amphitheater. If you hear of anything, please call or e-mail me. 
Lisa Wald, OSBDCN, 463-5250, waldl@lanecc.edu.`  
 
LEFT OVER FROM OUR ATTIC SALE: 42 in. round fir dinning table, old. Table has 4 leaves 
to make the table 72 inches long. $140, OBO. Antique day bed, folds out to 4ft. wide, 74-1/2 
inches long. $100, OBO. Butler style coffee table, nice condition. $65, OBO. HP DeskJet 500 
printer, $60, OBO. Contact Rodney Brown, Counseling (ext. 5299) or home 343-2381.` 
 
FOR SALE: KENMORE REFRIGERATOR, works well $100/OBO. Rollaway twin size bed 
$30. Tracy Henninger, henningert@lanecc.edu, ESL 4923 or home at 434-8304.` 
 
I HAVE A 100 GALLON Plexiglass aquarium for sale. It includes underwater pumps (2), heater, 
air pump and wand, as well as pellet food ideal for Oscars. There are no fish included, but this is 
a great tank for fish or snakes, lizards, furry friends, or whatever. Asking $100.00 for everything. 
If interested, contact Dina at ext. 5427, or at 541-606-7632.` 
 
FOR SALE: COUCH with fold out bed. Good condition. Must get rid of it. $49 Buck Arbuckle, 
EFL&SP, 484-1743. Ernest "Buck" Arbuckle, Jr. ecabuck@comcast.net arbuckle@4j.lane.edu ` 
 
DESPERATE FOR two UO V. MICHIGAN game tickets! I grew up in Ann Arbor and half my 
family wears maize and blue. I've just got to be in the Duck Blind that day. If you want to sell a 
pair of seats -- or know of someone who does -- please call 344-0486 or email 
petersonpr@lanecc.edu. Thanks. Go ducks. Pete Peterson.` 
 
FOR SALE: 990 HONDA ACCORD DX. Exterior and interior very clean and in excellent 
condition. Well maintained mechanically and runs well, good tires, stereo cassette receiver. 
143,000 miles. One owner $2400 call Linda or Joe Myers at 344-6483.` 
 
FOR SALE: 1999 FORD WINDSTAR LX Excellent Condition in and out, four side doors plus 
rear door, power steering, power locks, keyless entry, cassette am/fm, front and rear A/C with 
rear controls, privacy glass rear, tinted windshield and front windows, red, seats 7, 32,600 miles, 
$11,500. Call Deb Lamb ext. 5915 or 689-7503 or Virginia Carroll 997-9107.`` 



 
SEEKING HOUSEMATE/S: Professional business woman seeking responsible, health-oriented 
housemate(s) to share a lovely house. Two bedrooms are available mid-August. Wood floors 
throughout, many windows, sweetly-tiled kitchen, large fenced yard/garden, great porch and 
deck. NS, ND, NP. $350.00p/m + 1/3 utilities.(1/2 utilities if you are just one person who wants 
the two rooms), first and last month's rent. Parent with children, teen, students welcome. Contact 
Enid Leonard at x5075 or M. Mitchell 554-1557.`` 
 
FOR SALE: CHINA CABINET. Elegant. Custom Built in 10'x 7.5 '-Glass doors, wood drawers, 
3 sections $500 for all, $200 per section. Road Bike. Bianchi $75 OBO. Kelty Kids Backpack . 
Rarely used Like new condition. $100. Indira Bakshi, ESL/ALS ext 4969 . Home; Speak to Ken 
Davis 302-3991`` 
 
CAR FOR SALE-- VOLKSWAGEN QUANTUM '84, 5 SPEED WAGON. Powerful 5 cylinder 
engine, low mileage, in excellent condition inside and out. Well loved and maintained; always 
garaged, no accidents. Metallic beige color. Power windows, locks, mirrors and sunroof. Good 
tires. Gets 20 mpg city/24 mpg highway gas mileage. Very dependable transportation for city or 
highway. Have had Quanty for 12 years as only the second owner (selling now to get 4-wheel 
drive for skiing). Excellent value at $1,500. For more info, phone Demetri Liontos ESL/DTC at 
x-4969, or home at 345-0207.`` 
 
LEAVING COUNTRY SALE! Good friend is returning home to France, selling lots of good 
things in great condition: Wooden bookcase, 3 shelves, varnished black, 30" x 50" x 10"--$15; 2 
Cupboards with 2 drawers each--black varnished wood, 24" x 24" x 16"-- $25 for both; Dining 
table with 4 chairs, varnished wood, Formica table top, 30" x 50" )30" high) -- $90; 2 Halogen 
living room lamps, black on tall standard -- $14 for both; Bike Rack for 3 bikes, adjusts to almost 
any vehicle, folds flat, anti-sway -- $35; Shoe Rack/Caddy -- white, can hold up to 12 pairs, 
collapses, 321" x 19" x 12"-- $15. Phone Demetri at x-4959, or Emmanuelle directly at 346-5147 
(days), 342-6157 (eves).`` 
 
CLOTHES AND TOYS: Clothes, shoes and accessories for middle school size girls; Teen sizes 
medium to large includes tops, sweatshirts, jeans, sandals (Women's size 8) all for $30. Dolls and 
stuffed animals, large teddy bears and baby Doll with outfits. Take all for $15 or $2-$3 each. 
Contact Gail 344-8377.`` 
 
DEADLINE FOR DAILY SUBMISSIONS is noon on Monday. The Daily publishes Tuesdays 
only during summer term. Contact: Joan Aschim, ext. 5591, daily@lanecc.edu .  
8-19-03  
 



THE DAILY     Tuesday, August 26, 2003 
 
 
NEWS 
 
SELF-STUDY: LANE'S 2004 ACCREDITATION 
 Continuing our conversation: what it means to be learning-centered at Lane. At our 
Spring Conference, we held a collegewide conversation about what it means to become more 
learning centered at Lane. As part of that conversation, we asked for participants to answer this 
question: How does your work improve and expand student learning? Since learning is one of our 
core values, understanding how we think about this principle as a college is important in 
preparing for our accreditation in October 2004. 
 "My work on web pages, direct service with students, helping them choose classes, and 
problem solving with them expands and improves Lane's learning environment." J.C. Jones, 
Continuing Education 
 Thank you, J.C., for your work in enhancing student learning. The office of Instruction 
and Student Services will deliver a coupon for you to purchase a gourmet coffee drink or a 
regular coffee/tea and muffin at the espresso bar in the cafeteria. 
 Every Tuesday in The Daily, we randomly select one person's submission as an example 
of how her/his work improves or expands student learning. If you would like to submit an 
example, please send an e-mail to SelfStudyAccreditation@lanecc.edu . Submitted by Mary Jo 
Workman. 
 
REFER SCHOLARSHIP DONATION INQUIRIES TO THE FOUNDATION 
 The Lane Community College Foundation requests that any inquiries about establishing a 
scholarship or about donating to Lane be referred to the Foundation office at 463-5226. 
 
WANTED: FIFTY FRIENDS OF THE LONG HOUSE AT LANE 
Or, what can you do with $25? 
 The Lane Community College Long House project will provide additional classroom 
space, culturally specific meeting and gathering space, and be a community resource for students, 
staff and the community. Spirit Mountain has donated $50,000 to the Lane Long House fund with 
a promise of a matching $50,000 as soon as we raise an additional $50,000. While there are many 
efforts large and currently underway to secure the total $450,000 needed to begin construction, 
we are focusing on that first $50,000 to obtain the matching money. 
 How can you help? Please join us in the Fifty Friends of the Long House campaign. 
Through payroll deduction, you can have a specified amount donated to the Long House fund 
each month. We're looking for individuals or groups who are willing to pledge a minimum of 
$1,000 to the Long House. It doesn't have to be in one large sum. For example, individuals could 
pledge $50 a month for 20 months. That's $25 per paycheck. Groups or departments could 
combine pledges. For example, five people from a department could decide to pledge $10 a 
month for 20 months and be recognized a part of the Fifty Friends of the Long House. The Fifty 
Friends of the Long House at Lane will be recognized with a plaque, along with other major 
donors. Please help. While we are specifically seeking minimum pledges of $1,000 for the Fifty 
Friends campaign, donations in any amount are welcome. All donations are tax deductible. 
 Another way to help is to donate auction items for the Harvest Dinner fundraiser to be 
held Wednesday, September 24. Auction item information is needed by September 2. Organizers 
will make arrangements to pick up your donation prior to the dinner/auction. 



 If you can help through a payroll deduction or direct donation, contact the Foundation at 
463-5226. If you can donate an item for the Harvest Dinner auction, contact Miriam Jordan at 
463-5315.  
 
FACULTY CONNECTIONS HELPS NEW INSTRUCTORS 
 All new faculty (both full-time and part-time) are invited to attend the first fall event of 
Faculty Connections on September 17 and 18. This program is designed to orient new faculty to 
the college and to make connections between new faculty and established Lane faculty and other 
staff. A stipend is granted to each participant. See our webpage for more details: 
http://teach.lanecc.edu/fc . Pre-registration requested as soon as possible or by September 12 at 
the latest. Contact: Beth Naylor, 463-5533, naylore@lanecc.edu  
 
STAFF NAME CHANGE 
 In keeping with a long line of High School and Community Relations coordinators who 
have changed their names, I am now Karen Edmonds instead of Karen Dickey. New e-mail 
address: edmondsk@lanecc.edu. Please note the change in your staff directory. Submitted by: 
Karen Edmonds (formerly Dickey), 463-5688. 
 
SEVERAL NEW COLLEGE BROCHURES AVAILABLE 
 Lane has several new marketing brochures available for your office, department, or 
student lounge. An updated main college brochure will replace any of the older envelope-sized 
green brochures you may have laying around. A new brochure with information for Latino 
students is available in both English and Spanish. Also ready are "cluster area" brochures that 
provide information on professional technical degrees in Health Services, Human Services, 
Industrial Trades, Transportation Trades, and Business & Computers. If you would like a supply 
of any of these brochures, please contact Karen Edmonds at 463-5688 or edmondsk@lanecc.edu  
 
POTENTIAL FOR FACULTY TO BETTER UTILIZE MULTI-CULTURAL CENTER 
 We would like to work more closely with Lane faculty and have faculty utilize the Multi-
Cultural Center resources more this year. One idea I had was to show videos in the MCC that 
compliment work that students are doing in their classes: background information for papers, 
maybe they could get extra credit, or utilize the videos in some other way. You could just send 
me a list of videos and most appropriate dates and I could set them up here. Would love to hear 
ideas from you. Looking forward to working more closely with you. Susan Mathews, 463-3245. 
 
VOLUNTEER THANKS 
Many thanks to the fabulous volunteers who staffed the Lane Community College booth at the 
Lane County Fair this year: Sharon Hainley, Chris Hainley, Bill Sweet, Lyn Triolo, Frank 
Merrill, Bruce Gustafson, Carol Sirois, Vickie Ramsey, Rebecca Hill, Kala Worley, Debbie 
Roach, Belva Jones, Claire Raney, Colby Sheldon, Harvey Birdseye, Sabrina Davis, Kirsa 
Whedon, Heidi Stalder, Bette Dorris, Alan Schoefield, Kris Fox, Walt Fox, Linda Allen, Jacquie 
Squires, Michele Robinson, Judy Boozer, Barbara Delansky. Special thanks to the Foundation; 
Music, Dance and Theater Arts; Bookstore; and Renaissance Room for donating raffle prizes. It 
was another great year at the fair! Submitted by Karen Edmonds and Tina Lymath. 
 
FAREWELL 
 Good-bye! A farewell to all my colleagues here at Lane Community College. Thank you 
for all your kind words and well wishes. I started here as a student in the mid-80s and never 
wanted to leave. Congratulations on all the work you each do to make this such a special place. I 
won't be going back to school fall term -- I need a little down time after 15 years here and owning 
a small business. But I can only hope the staff and faculty at Lewis and Clark have half the spirit 



and determination of you folks here at Lane. Jenny Newtson, KLCC Morning Edition Host 1988-
2003, 463-6009 
 
REMINDER: 2003-04 STUDENT PLANNERS AVAILABLE 
 Student planners are for sale in the Bookstore at a minimal charge. Due to budget 
constraints, we are unable to give out planners to departments, faculty, staff and returning 
students. If you would like to purchase one, please support our Bookstore. Submitted by Shirley 
Lukacs, Counseling/Advising Department, ext. 3244. 
 
EVENTS/ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
REMINDER: WEBVIEWER/CALENDAR OF EVENTS TRAINING 
 The Lane WebViewer for viewing the college's calendar of events went live on Monday, 
July 7. The second in a series of trainings for the WebViewer will be held in the Boardroom 
(LCC03 216) on Thursday August 28, from 1:30-3 p.m. Navigational training and scheduling 
processes that changed on July 1 will be demonstrated and explained. 
 The WebViewer is an electronic calendar that accesses the college's scheduling database 
and displays them on Lane’s homepage. Access is available to the public as no login is required 
to view the calendar. 
 You can find the link to the LCC WebViewer on the lanecc.edu homepage under 
Calendar of Events. This link requires the use of Internet Explorer (IE) 5.5 or greater or Netscape 
7.X. For Macintosh users; Mozilla will also work.  
 There are filters, or special selections, on the right side of the page that will help narrow 
down the college events in to more specific or management groupings. These filters will be 
added, modified and deleted to meet current calendar needs. The LCC WebViewer will display 
both academic classes for all campus locations and events that are sponsored by the college. 
Recently added filters for outreach campuses and centers are now available. All events and 
meetings scheduled with one of the Resource 25 schedulers will be displayed on the web in 
addition to all classes built in Banner.  Contact: Alen Bahret, Computer Services, ext. 3347. 
 
REMINDER: SIGN UP FOR THE WELCOME BOOTH 
 Student Life and Leadership Development is seeking volunteers to staff the welcome 
booth in front of Building 1 on Monday and Tuesday, September 29 and 30. Two-hour shifts are 
available beginning at 7:30 a.m. and going until 5 p.m. The booth offers coffee, popcorn and 
information. Please contact Tina Lymath at ext. 5336 or via e-mail if you can help with this 
yearly welcome booth. Your participation is appreciated. 
 
DEPARTMENT HOURS 
 A full list of summer department hours submitted to The Daily is available at 
http://www.lanecc.edu/instadv/sumrhrs.htm . New this week: 
 AUDIOVISUAL SERVICES will be unstaffed August 28 through September 7. 
Contacts: Before August 28 -- Len Heflin, ext. 5370; after August 28 -- Audrey Stribling, ext. 
5368. 
 FOOD COURT open 7:30 a.m.-1:30 p.m. Mondays through Thursdays, and 7:30 a.m.-1 
p.m. on Fridays, for the rest of the summer. Espresso will be available Monday through 
Thursdays. Contact: Rhonda Johnson. 
 
JOBS  
[submitted by Human Resources] 
 



OPEN TO LCC CLASSIFIED EMPLOYEES AS DEFINED IN ARTICLE 11.6.1 OF THE 
CLASSIFIED CONTRACT: 
* Career and Employment Services Advisor/Counseling Department, closing 8/26 
* Payroll Analyst/Human Resources, closing 8/26 
 
OPEN TO THE PUBLIC: 
* Telephone Console Operator (.500 FTE position), closing 8/29 
* English, Foreign Language, and Speech Division Chair, closing 10/13 
 
ADS  
[published as submitted] 
 
FOR RENT: QUIET CLEAN STUDIO and one bedroom FURNISHED apartments. 14th and 
Pearl area, near UO and LCC busline. No smoking or pets. No loud music or parties. $300-410, 
plus deposits/fees. Clarice Bates retired FHC 345-3126.` 
 
ENTERTAINMENT BOOKS now available for only $25. Please call John at 895-3992. 
Submitted by Chantell Hayson, ext. 5203.` 
 
1992 CADILLAC ELDORADO Touring Coupe. All power, midnite blue w/tan leather interior. 
123.6k miles. Absolutely beautiful car. If you can have sport and luxury in one car, this is it. Must 
sell, leaving the country. $7,200 or best offer. Brian Herndon ext. 3154 or home: 343-0562. Can 
e-mail photo.` 
 
SALE FRIDAY & SATURDAY 7 a.m. to 6 p.m. and Sunday 8 a.m. to 3 p.m. at 1325 Bond Ln 
(off Norkenzie). Four brand new boat seats, household items, clothes (lots of girls size 10-14 that 
have never been worn), etc. Contact Kirsa Whedon 463-5534.` 
 
KENMORE HEAVY-DUTY white washer and dryer. Both work well. $100 for both. Mary 
Parthemer, 3133, 344-7529 or parthemerm@lanecc.edu ` 
 
3 FAMILY YARD SALE, Saturday, August 30th, 9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. 4910 Center Way, at the 
end of East Amazon. Lots of miscellaneous stuff including girls clothing 24 mos - 4T. Melanie 
Davis, LFC, 342-4756.``` 
 
LAPTOP WANTED: Less than 2 years old with at least 256 MG of RAM; 30GB hard drive; a 
14" screen; a 3.5" floppy drive; a DVD-Rom/CD-RW drive; 2+ USB ports; and wireless 
connectivity. Janet Douglas, x 4612 or 342-7506.` 
 
'93 FORD ESCORT FOR SALE. Runs great, looks good. 4-door, standard transmission. Air 
conditioning, new tires. 160,000 miles. $1,500 or best offer. Joyce Garibay 
(garibayj@lanecc.edu)686-0867 or Michael 607-1164.` 
 
JAMES TAYLOR TIX: Looking to purchase James Taylor Tickets for September 30th show at 
Cuthbert. If you hear of anything, please call or e-mail me. Lisa Wald, OSBDCN, 463-5250, 
waldl@lanecc.edu ` 
 
WE'RE LOOKING FOR A NEW, USED CAR. It needs to be a 4-door station wagon, no more 
than about 10 years old, with a standard transmition. We're hoping for a Toyota. Please call Karen 
Louise White at ext.5128 or Gordon at 517-2083.` 
 



NEW SANDBLASTER. Great for prepping for house painting, cleaning cement, etc. Call Mary 
Schreiber (Health and Physical Education) 345-4023.` 
 
IN SEARCH OF JAMES TAYLOR TIX--looking to purchase James Taylor tickets for 
September 30th show at Cuthbert Amphitheater. If you hear of anything, please call or e-mail me. 
Lisa Wald, OSBDCN, 463-5250, waldl@lanecc.edu.``  
 
LEFT OVER FROM OUR ATTIC SALE: 42 in. round fir dinning table, old. Table has 4 leaves 
to make the table 72 inches long. $140, OBO. Antique day bed, folds out to 4ft. wide, 74-1/2 
inches long. $100, OBO. Butler style coffee table, nice condition. $65, OBO. HP DeskJet 500 
printer, $60, OBO. Contact Rodney Brown, Counseling (ext. 5299) or home 343-2381.`` 
 
FOR SALE: KENMORE REFRIGERATOR, works well $100/OBO. Rollaway twin size bed 
$30. Tracy Henninger, henningert@lanecc.edu, ESL 4923 or home at 434-8304.`` 
 
I HAVE A 100 GALLON Plexiglass aquarium for sale. It includes underwater pumps (2), heater, 
air pump and wand, as well as pellet food ideal for Oscars. There are no fish included, but this is 
a great tank for fish or snakes, lizards, furry friends, or whatever. Asking $100.00 for everything. 
If interested, contact Dina at ext. 5427, or at 541-606-7632.`` 
 
FOR SALE: COUCH with fold out bed. Good condition. Must get rid of it. $49 Buck Arbuckle, 
EFL&SP, 484-1743. Ernest "Buck" Arbuckle, Jr. ecabuck@comcast.net arbuckle@4j.lane.edu `` 
 
DESPERATE FOR two UO V. MICHIGAN game tickets! I grew up in Ann Arbor and half my 
family wears maize and blue. I've just got to be in the Duck Blind that day. If you want to sell a 
pair of seats -- or know of someone who does -- please call 344-0486 or email 
petersonpr@lanecc.edu. Thanks. Go ducks. Pete Peterson.`` 
 
FOR SALE: 990 HONDA ACCORD DX. Exterior and interior very clean and in excellent 
condition. Well maintained mechanically and runs well, good tires, stereo cassette receiver. 
143,000 miles. One owner $2400 call Linda or Joe Myers at 344-6483.`` 
 
FOR SALE: 1999 FORD WINDSTAR LX Excellent Condition in and out, four side doors plus 
rear door, power steering, power locks, keyless entry, cassette am/fm, front and rear A/C with 
rear controls, privacy glass rear, tinted windshield and front windows, red, seats 7, 32,600 miles, 
$11,500. Call Deb Lamb ext. 5915 or 689-7503 or Virginia Carroll 997-9107.``` 
 
SEEKING HOUSEMATE/S: Professional business woman seeking responsible, health-oriented 
housemate(s) to share a lovely house. Two bedrooms are available mid-August. Wood floors 
throughout, many windows, sweetly-tiled kitchen, large fenced yard/garden, great porch and 
deck. NS, ND, NP. $350.00p/m + 1/3 utilities.(1/2 utilities if you are just one person who wants 
the two rooms), first and last month's rent. Parent with children, teen, students welcome. Contact 
Enid Leonard at x5075 or M. Mitchell 554-1557.``` 
 
FOR SALE: CHINA CABINET. Elegant. Custom Built in 10'x 7.5 '-Glass doors, wood drawers, 
3 sections $500 for all, $200 per section. Road Bike. Bianchi $75 OBO. Kelty Kids Backpack . 
Rarely used Like new condition. $100. Indira Bakshi, ESL/ALS ext 4969 . Home; Speak to Ken 
Davis 302-3991``` 
 
CAR FOR SALE-- VOLKSWAGEN QUANTUM '84, 5 SPEED WAGON. Powerful 5 cylinder 
engine, low mileage, in excellent condition inside and out. Well loved and maintained; always 



garaged, no accidents. Metallic beige color. Power windows, locks, mirrors and sunroof. Good 
tires. Gets 20 mpg city/24 mpg highway gas mileage. Very dependable transportation for city or 
highway. Have had Quanty for 12 years as only the second owner (selling now to get 4-wheel 
drive for skiing). Excellent value at $1,500. For more info, phone Demetri Liontos ESL/DTC at 
x-4969, or home at 345-0207.``` 
 
LEAVING COUNTRY SALE! Good friend is returning home to France, selling lots of good 
things in great condition: Wooden bookcase, 3 shelves, varnished black, 30" x 50" x 10"--$15; 2 
Cupboards with 2 drawers each--black varnished wood, 24" x 24" x 16"-- $25 for both; Dining 
table with 4 chairs, varnished wood, Formica table top, 30" x 50" )30" high) -- $90; 2 Halogen 
living room lamps, black on tall standard -- $14 for both; Bike Rack for 3 bikes, adjusts to almost 
any vehicle, folds flat, anti-sway -- $35; Shoe Rack/Caddy -- white, can hold up to 12 pairs, 
collapses, 321" x 19" x 12"-- $15. Phone Demetri at x-4959, or Emmanuelle directly at 346-5147 
(days), 342-6157 (eves).``` 
 
CLOTHES AND TOYS: Clothes, shoes and accessories for middle school size girls; Teen sizes 
medium to large includes tops, sweatshirts, jeans, sandals (Women's size 8) all for $30. Dolls and 
stuffed animals, large teddy bears and baby Doll with outfits. Take all for $15 or $2-$3 each. 
Contact Gail 344-8377.``` 
 
DEADLINE FOR DAILY SUBMISSIONS is noon on Monday. The Daily publishes Tuesdays 
only through September 16. Contact: Joan Aschim, ext. 5591, daily@lanecc.edu .  
8-26-03  
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